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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT KINNERLEY VILLAGE HALL
ON WEDNESDAY 13th APRIL 2022 at 7:30pm
Members Present:
B Cambridge (Chairman
B Edwards (Vice Chairman)

A Kynaston

R Harding

R Frank

D Ward
Councillor B Williams

R Jones (Clerk and Surveyor)
	1
	Apologies for absence

	
	

	
	These were received from Councillor Vince Hunt and C Green

	
	

	2
	Minutes of the Meeting Held 19th January 2022

	
	

	
	These were approved by the board and signed by the Chairman.

	
	

	3
	Matters Arising

	
	

	
	Election of Vice Chairman

	
	

	
	Robert Frank proposed and seconded at the last meeting for this post had declined to accept.  B Edwards confirmed that he was agreeable to serve in the Vice Chairman’s role.

	
	

	
	Information Leaflet/Flyer

	
	

	
	Clerk confirmed that this was under preparation, and it was intended to include this is with the posting of the rate demands in May.

	
	

	
	River Morda

	
	

	
	Chairman and surveyor  wish to arrange a meeting in the near future with A Jones and D Ward to inspect the Morda prior to meeting with the Environment Agency.   Surveyor would arrange suitable appointment, hopefully within the next week.


	
	

	4.
	Surveyors Report 

	
	

	4.1
	Flooding Feb 2022 Since our last meeting we have suffered another major flood event with the Crew Green gauge possibly recording its highest ever level. The flood was marked by an exceptionally fast rise on the Vyrnwy and also very high levels in Newtown on the Severn. It did not stay so high for as long as compared to floods in 2020and 2021. Some 20+properties flooded in Pentre and possibly 7 in Melverley. The argaes were overtopped and the newly rebuilt argae near the Shores has been damaged with much of the topsoil on the back slope washed away. Inevitably the flood leaves an awful lot of debris and some extra work to remove this from our watercourses is needed. The new drain along the Tontine Road helped drain this area faster.

	
	

	4.2
	2022 Maintenance   Having concentrated on cleaning watercourses affected by flooding in the last two years the system seems to have coped reasonably well and water drained away quickly once the sluice doors opened.  I propose we continue with the maintenance programme put forward at our January meeting.

	
	

	4.3
	Gwernydaubll Culvert Replacement   The defunct culvert has been replaced which now means access for a tracked machine is possible to reach the section of this watercourse we have not been able to clean.

	
	

	4.4
	Red Diesel Since our last meeting it has been announced that red diesel can still be used for watercourse maintenance work where the work benefits agricultural land. Contractors working for us therefore can continue to use red diesel.

	
	

	4.5
	Little Sarn It is intended to replace the damaged culvert and flap in dry ground conditions this summer . This should help reduce the amount of  flood water flowing into the Edgerley Sarn basin experienced in the last 3 years floods and reinstate the level of protection historically enjoyed.

	
	

	5.
	Clerk’s Report

	
	

	
	Bank Balances  31st March 2022



	
	Current Account 


£24397.51

Business Premium Account 

£10079.87
Total 




£34477.38


	
	Rates Collected

2021/22



£39142.07



	
	Receipts since 4th Jan 2022 

£20161.20  made up as follows:-

HMRC VAT             


£10998.35

Rates collected        


£  9162.85

Total                          


£20161.20



	
	


	
	Payments since 4th Jan 2022             £60115.34 as per schedule below

	
	

	
	4.1.22   R L R Jones 1/4ly mgt fee +expenses           
	2267.00
	
	2267.00

	
	4.1.22 R A Morris
 Weed cutting                              
	8347.00
	1669.40
	10016.40

	
	4.1.22 R A Morris        Ditch maintenance
	15795.50        
	3159.10                
	18954.60

	
	4.1.22 A. D.A.      
 Annual Subs                                        
	571.00
	114.20
	685.20

	
	4.1.22 Kinnerley Parish Hall Room Hire                           
	7.50
	
	7.50

	
	28.1.22 B A Bebb 
 Culvert Replacement                      
	1850.00
	370.00
	2220.00

	
	28.1.2022 B A Bebb  
Imp. Scheme Tontine Road        
	7000.00           
	1400.00
	8400.00

	
	28.1.22 B A Bebb 
 Ditch maintenance                         
	13869.20          
	2773.84
	16643.04

	
	23.3.22 Water Mgt Alliance DRS service                      
	768.00
	153.60
	921.60

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	50475.20           
	9640.14
	60115.34

	
	

	
	Arrears as at 31st March 2022            £5277.33


	
	

	
	Special Levy on Shropshire Council  

This had been advertised as required and issued for 2022/23 and sent to Shropshire Council for payment  at £8443.40

	
	

	
	Rate Demands 2022/23

The rate in the pound was set at 17.5pence at the last Board Meeting

Once the year end procedures have been done and 2021/22 draft accounts prepared the Clerk hoped to have the demands issued in May2021. He intended to include a flyer to all rate payers explaining the work of the Board and what the Board spends ratepayers’ money on.

	
	

	
	Melverley Flood Action Group and Pentre Flood Action Group

The Clerk representing the Board had attended the separate Multi Agency Meetings with Melverley15th Feb and Pentre 7th March 2022 organised by the National  Flood Forum for local residents to meet with relevant stakeholder bodies e.g. Env.Agency, National Resources Wales, Shropshire Council, Melverley IDB etc These are useful for disseminating information and for local people to have their questions raised properly answered.

	
	

	
	Flood Related Drop in Events Thursday 7th April Melverley  10am to 1pm and Pentre 3pm to 5pm

These events are for those affected by flooding  to go and talk to Nat Flood Forum and Shropshire Council personnel. Staff from the EA will also be there to discuss the SVWMS.



	
	

	
	As at the 13th April 2022 bank balances were as follows:

Current account:

£21,104.41

Business premium account:
£10,079.87

Total:



£31,184.28

	
	

	
	David Ward asked regarding the Shropshire Council Special Levy Payment.  The Clerk explained how Special Levy was calculated which currently represented circa 14% of our income and how this could be increased if agricultural land was developed and moved into residential or commercial use.  

	
	

	
	Clerk reported he had attended the flood related drop in even based at Shrewsbury and spoken with a member of the Severn Valley Water Management Scheme.  It is likely that the potential methods of slowing water flow would be announced late summer 2022and that in early 2023 the business case would be worked up prior to submitting the Severn Valley Water Management Scheme to DEFRA for funding.    Rosie Harding stated that she had seen some draft proposals from the SVWMS and was not impressed as they seem to continue to show leisure/water use in the Melverley area.

	
	

	6.
	Online Banking for Bill Payments

	
	

	
	On a motion proposed by Brian Williams and seconded by David Ward the Board approved the use of online banking for bill payments using a dual signatory authorisation system.  The Board also requested that wording be added to the demands to encourage the use of payment by BACS.

	
	

	7.
	Complaints

	
	

	
	There were none reported.

	
	

	8.
	Correspondence

	
	

	
	DEFRA had announced new targets and ambitious plans for nature recovery.  

	
	

	
	DEFRA have issued a nature recovery green paper.

	
	

	
	DEFRA have stated that applications for the Landscape Recovery Scheme were now open to protect native species and improve rivers.  This scheme has a minimum area of 500 hectares and is thus designed for groups of farmers working together.

	
	

	
	Anglia Water and Severn Trent announced pledges to transform river quality across their regions by stopping storm water surge over flow discharges.  

	
	

	
	Natural England and the Environment Agency are launching a joint legal action in response to damage to the River Lug in Herefordshire.  Surveyor reminded Board members that if work was to be done on the Morda it should be done with the approval of the Environment Agency to avoid such action.

	
	

	9.
	Date of Next Meeting

	
	

	
	Wednesday 22nd June 2022, 6.30 pm.  After a short business meeting it is hoped to have a site visit, possibly viewing the River Morda followed by a meal at a local pub.

	
	

	10.
	Any Other Business

	
	

	
	Clerk explained that following the passing of the Environment Act IDB’s now have a legal duty to report on their progress in relation to their biodiversity action plan (BAP)on an annual basis.  The Board to date have not had a BAP prepared and Clerk stated that we should have one prepared to avoid the Board operating illegally.  The Board approved that the Chairman and Clerk engage a suitable specialist to prepare a biodiversity action plan for the Board area.  Kate Main from Wykey was the name suggested and she had confirmed to the Clerk that she would be interested in doing this job and would prepare a fee quote for us.  The Rea internal drainage board also needed to have a BAP prepared and it was thought there could be good economies of scale if one contractor prepared the two plans at the same time.  

	
	

	
	There be no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35pm.


Signed.............................................................

Dated ..............................................................
